# The Richmond School Newsletter

October 2021

So, we come to the end of our first half term. It has been lovely to see the children mixing across year groups and coming together as The Richmond Family in the hall for our daily assemblies.

### PFA

Thank you to all the parents who supported the Autumn Fair. This event, once again, gave us the opportunity to meet together as a school family. A total of £1757.58 was raised for the PFA funds.



Tonight sees the return of the school discos with the Halloween Disco being held at The Richmond Holiday Centre from

6:00 p.m. until 7:30 p.m.

# PARENTS' MEETINGS

We are holding face to face Parents' Meetings this term. These will be held on Wednesday 10 November from 3:30 p.m. until 5:30 p.m. for all classes with the exception of Mr Ball and Mrs O'Dare. Their meetings will be on Thursday 11 November. Appointments can be made via https://tinyurl.com/trsmeetings

## PARENTAL SURVEYS

Thank you to those parents who responded to our parental surveys. We will be acting upon your concerns over the next few weeks and



responding to individual parents who left their details.

The winner of the prize draw was Georgia Malkinson.

# SECONDARY TRANSFER

The closing date for completion of the forms is 31 October. Please make sure you complete these so that your child can be offered a secondary place. The forms can be accessed via the Lincolnshire County Council website.

# PHONICS AND READING

Our new phonics scheme is now becoming wellestablished within school. Your children will no doubt have told you that they regularly change groups. This is due to the progress they are making. Phonic assessments will now be undertaken six-weekly.

Children who are accessing Accelerated Reader

should be bringing their reading books home regularly. If you have any queries about this, please contact your child's class teacher.



### MARY'S MEALS

We are working with Skegness Rotary to raise



money to provide meals for children around the world who are hungry. Please could you send in 1p and 2p coins to help us support this cause.

### DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES

Friday 22 October: Break up for half term Monday 8 November: Return to School

Wednesday 10 November: Open Day - new EYFS

for Sept 2022

Wednesday 10 November: Parents Meetings Thursday 11 November: Parents Meetings - Mr

Ball and Mrs O'Dare

Friday 3 December: PFA Christmas Fair 3;30 p.m.

Tuesday 7 December: KS2 Carol Service

St Matthew's Church

Wednesday 8 December: Pantomime and Party

Day

Tuesday 14 December: Y1/Y2 Carol Service

11:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. Christmas Production

6:00 p.m.

Wednesday 15 December: Reception Nativity

2:00 p.m.

Christmas Production

6:00 p.m.

Monday 20 December: Break Up for Christmas Tuesday 4 January 2022: Return to School

Have an enjoyable and restful half term. Caroline Wellsted Head teacher

# The Richmond School Newsletter

October 2021